2020--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WL

JULY TOWN BOARD MEETING
July 14, 2020

The Town Board of Sherwood met Tuesday, July 14, 2020 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood
Town Hall. All town board members including Clerk & Treasurer were present. Landowner
Travis Kumm was also present.

The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of minutes by town board, treasurer’s
report, town correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments, matters for
discussion and possible action by town board in open session--paint garage & garage insulation,
updates-roads, gravel roads, patch Badger Avenue South, beavers on Anderson Road, crack seal
Badger Avenue North, township picnic, fire numbers, grass cutting, DNR & junk cars, pay bills
and set town board meeting for August 2020 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Minutes of the previous meeting were read. A motion by Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck,
seconded by Supervisor Curtis Anding to approve the minutes as read. Motion carried. Peggi
Schwanebeck gave the treasurer’s report. Money on hand in checking as of June 30, 2020 was
18,250.33. There were two outstanding checks not cashed as of June 30. U RED

BEAVERS ON ANDERSON ROAD: Lynn Moeller volunteeted to remove the
beavers on Anderson Road. Two beavers were removed recently and he will constantly
check on this road for the rest of the year. Discussion on paying him $1500 this year for
his help. The town board did not affirm this as of this date.

CHIP SEAL & CRACK SEAL BADGER AVENUE NORTH & SOUTH:
Chairman Andy contacted American Asphalt and Fahrner Asphalt for the cost of Chip
Sealing and crack sealing Badger Avenue North & South in the near future. Fahrner
Asphalt gave a quote of $9,000 to crack-seal Badger Avenue North. Therefore a motion
by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Andrew Cegielski to hire Fahrner Asphalt to crack
seal Badger Avenue North for $9,000. Motion carried. American Asphalt gave.us a quote
to chip-seal Badger Avenue South & Dyer Road for $26,171. No motion was made at this
time for his offer.

GARAGE INSULATION: Chairman Andy received an offer from Willy
Hochstetler of Blair, Wisconsin for spraying in up to 3” of foam insulation at a cost of
$7656.00. Alpine gave an offer of 2-%; to 4 inch spray foam for a cost of $6975. No
action was taken at this time because we need to look into these offers. David Borntrager
offered to install the boards to keep it up and strengthen the walls.

PAINT GARAGE ROOF: Fred Wells of Thorp offered to paint the garage roof
for $400. He will use rustoleumn paint for this project. Therefore a motion by Andrew
Cegielski, seconded by Ken Schwanebeck to hire Fred Wells for this job. Motion carried.

TOWNSHIP PICNIC: After discussing the upcoming picnic with the
coronaviris still very active and scaring everyone, a motion by Andrew Cegielski,
seconded by Ken Schwanebeck to cancel this years picnic. Motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: At the August meeting the town board will make a
decision to possibly pre-buy our heating fuel for the town hall & garage. Tony Siverling
of McCoy Construction (August 20, 2019) suggested that we buy an arm attachment on
the wing of the grader to help our grader operator to remove snow banks in residential
driveways. No action taken at this time. On July 22, 2020 the contract we and the




surrounding townships will meet at the Sherwood Town Hall to discuss a new contract
with Advanced Disposal. Our old contract will expire on December 31, 2020. Let see
what happens. All the strips were installed on our fire number signs. There are a few
more fire number signs that need to be purchased as soon as possible. Chairman Andy
will look into this matter and update everyone. Chairman Andy will notify Tom
Obermayr regarding a picnic license needed if he plans to sell beer at the picnic for the
Southern Clark County Conservation Club on Sunday, July 19, 2020 at Sherwood Lake.

DNR & GUY MAYERS COLLECTION: Chairman Andy called Brad Johnson
from the DNR regarding cleanup at Guy Mayer’s homestead. Brad Johnson has not
gotten back to Andy as of this meeting; so this project is on hold now.

MOLD BOARD ON GRADER: This job is completed and clerk paid Travis
Kumm for fixing the mold board.

PAY BILLS: Board approved Checks #4233 through #4254. Our next town
board meeting held on Wednesday, August 12" at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town Hall.
A motion by Andrew Cegielski, seconded by Ken Schwanebeck to adjourn. Motion
carried. Meeting adjourned. (7:15 pm) **A real bad thunderstorm also was at this
meeting--we got 2” of rain.)

Respectively submitteg:




